
 Public Comment Correspondence – Stephanie James 
 

 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Stephanie James <townsell.james@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, June 10, 2024 3:36 PM 
To: CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Over night and all day parking on Orange street 
 
-EXTERNAL- 
 
 
Big concern regarding Orange street in Long Beach between San Antonio and Carson street. It's 
becoming a homeless encampment for people living over night and all day in their cars, RV's, trucks and 
Mini Vans. They have been accumulating for months even after notifying Parking Enforcement many 
times starting 1-2024 and as of today, 6-10-24, nothing has change for the better.  Parking Enforcement 
stated they don’t have the man power to patrol the area. What started out to be three has now become 
many more since frist reported. If this issue is not resolve soon, it’s going to make those who live in their 
cars and RV's think it’s okay to park there and leave there trash on the sidewalks and sit around like its a 
free camp ground. 
 
The property owners in this area deserve action from the city of Long Beach.  This problem can 
compromise the property value and make it a unpleasant and dangerest area to live in if you continue to 
let it grow. 

 


